
 

 

 

May 19, 1997 

 

Mr. Dave Dix 

26211 Bloomington Avenue, South 

Minneapolis, MN 55407-1137 

 

Dear Mr. Dix: 

 

Thank you for your letter of February, 1995, that discussed several matters related to George Bush.  I 

am sorry it has taken so long to respond, but we have, in the interim, pursued inquiries related to your 

concern.   

 

We are very much aware of a November 29, 1963 FBI LHM that references a “Mr. George Bush of 

the Central Intelligence Agency” as having received an oral briefing about the Kennedy assassination. 

 (copy enclosed)  We are taking steps to pursue information related to that LHM.   

 

In your letter, however, you characterize the issues in a way that goes far beyond the documentary 

evidence of which we are now aware.  For example, you report that “two weeks after the 

assassination FBI Chief J. Edgar Hoover gave a private top secret briefing to ‘CIA Special Agent, 

George Bush.’”  We are unaware that Mr. Hoover gave any briefing to George Bush, or of any 

document that employs such language, just as we also are unaware of any CIA record that refers to 

anyone as a “CIA Special Agent.”  We also are aware of specific evidence supporting similar 

allegations.  If you have any documentary evidence supporting these important allegations, we would 

be very interested in hearing from you so that we can follow-up on them.    

 

As you know, the Review Board is not seeking to reach any conclusions regarding the assassination, 

but is primarily concerned with identifying, clarifying, locating, and making available assassination 

records. We appreciate your help in possibly locating additional assassination records to clarify the 

historical record. 

 

Should you come across any information which may be of help, please do not hesitate to contact us.  

 Thank you again for your interest and assistance. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

T. Jeremy Gunn 

General Counsel 



 

Enclosure 


